
Christmas collections
Refuse and recycling waste collections from Monday December 20, 
2021 to Monday January 3, 2022

There are NO CHANGES to collections the weeks commencing Monday 
December 20 and Monday December 27

Please be aware there will be no garden waste collections for two weeks for the weeks 
commencing Monday December 27, 2021 and Monday January 3, 2022. The service will 
resume from Monday January 10, 2022. This means that the final garden waste collections 
of 2021 will be the week commencing Monday December 20.

There will be no bulky waste collections for two weeks commencing Monday December 20 
and Monday December 27. The service resumes from Tuesday January 4, 2022.

The final bulky waste collections of 2021 will take place on Saturday December 18
Please ensure you have your collection booked by 12pm on Friday December 17
Any bulky waste collection applications made after 12pm on Friday December 17 will be 
collected on Saturday January 8, 2022.
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There are NO CHANGES to collections the weeks commencing  
Monday December 19 and Monday December 26, 2022

Please be aware there will be no garden waste collections for the weeks  
commencing Monday December 26, 2022 and Monday January 2, 2023. 
The service will resume from Monday January 9, 2023. This means the final garden waste 
collections of 2022 will take place the week commencing Monday December 19

Bulky waste collections will be taking place on a daily basis during the week commencing Monday 
December 19. This means that if you book a bulky waste collection on Monday December 19 before 
12pm, it will be collected on Tuesday December 20

The final bulky waste collections of 2022 will take place on Friday December 23, 2022. Please 
ensure you have your collection booked by 12pm on Thursday December 22

There will be no bulky waste collections made on the week commencing Monday December 26, 
so any bulky waste collection applications made after 12pm on Thursday December 22 will be 
collected on Saturday January 7, 2023 from 6am
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The Christmas period will see some changes to waste and recycling collections.

Due to Christmas Day (Wednesday 25 December), Boxing Day (Thursday 26 December) 
 and New Years Day (Wednesday, 1 January 2025) being Bank Holidays, the recycling  
and waste collections will be different.

Full changes to recycling and waste collections:

No change to collections on Tuesday 24 December
Wednesday 25 December collections will be made on Friday 27 December
Thursday 26 December collections will be made on Saturday 28 December
Friday 27 December collections will be made on Monday 30 December
No change to collections on Tuesday 31 December
Wednesday, 1 January 2025 collections will be made on Thursday, 2 January 2025
Thursday, 2 January 2025 collections will be made on Friday, 3 January 2025
Friday, 3 January 2025 collections will be made on Saturday, 4 January 2025

Please ensure your bins are out for collection at 6am on collection day. 

Recycling and waste collections will return to normal from the week commencing Monday, 6 January 2025. 

Please be aware there will be no garden waste collections for the weeks commencing Monday, 23 December and 
Monday, 30 December. The service will resume from Monday, 6 January 2025. This means the final garden waste 
collections of 2024 will take place the week commencing Monday, 16 December 2024.
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